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                AIRMAIL……..NEWS FROM NORTHREPPS AERODROME

So, August draws to a close and it must have been one of the coldest ever and the weather in general has continued to cause havoc with several air shows and fly-ins cancelled or curtailed…we just love the British summer, not. The caravan area has been full for most of the month and shows little signs of slowing down but thanks to the Derek and Smiffy, the grass is holding up well…. There has also been an abundance of mushrooms this month. Carnival Week saw us hosting the Wildcats again but there were no parachute drops this year. The new Red Arrows routine has also proved a hit this year and we could see most of it from the airfield. Later in the week, many travelled to see the rare formation of 2 Lancasters escorting the Vulcan. This was followed by the last Bank Holiday until the festive period and usually sees the summer winding down and the little horrors heading back to school. 

Aero Club  We are continuing to gain new members and some new residents for the hangars. These are now full to a safe limit. Brian Smy has been busy on the permit front and several residents have been getting a lot of flying in. We continue to see a growing number of visitors to our site and several who haven’t been before. The Diner has been really busy and we thank Cherie for all her efforts. Some of the fly-ins have been lost to the weather. 
Club Nights as most of you should know, these are held on the last evening of the month at the Bluebell Pub in N.Walsham. These meetings are well attended and are open to all as more of a social event to get together over a glass of beer and have a general chat. Some years ago, we often had a speaker in the winter months. These covered the different types of aviation from hot air ballooning to record breaking pilots and a forecaster from the Norwich Weather Centre. If members are interested, we could look at doing this again next year…thoughts to me or Smiffy. You should have received an email from Smiffy concerning a visit to the coming meeting by Terry Eglinton of Bond Offshore Helicopters. He is their Safety Officer for the Southern Sector of the North Sea. We had hoped to hold the meeting on the airfield as they had planned to bring in a helicopter for us to look round. Sadly, their commitments meant this could not happen. I believe he will give a brief insight into how, why and what they actually do and then be able to answer your questions and discuss any safety issues we have with their overflights to the rigs. This is a rare chance so I strongly advise coming along.
Model Club  The weather has meant not much flying so there is little to report. They have picked up 3 new members this month which bodes well for the future….
Paramotoring  The members have got a surprising amount of flying in and its great to have John Sutton and his family back for a few weeks from France. A growing number under guidance from Mark W(and John S) have been learning the art of paragliding off the local cliffs. The idiots out West Norfolk way seemed to have not caused too much chaos this month for a change but do nothing for the image of the sport. Chilly seems to have a growing band of students at his various training  locations. 
Flight Safety We recently had an incident that resulted in a visiting aircraft being badly damaged. This was a result of poor circuit planning and perhaps not being over current on type. The aircraft got too low and slow(way behind the drag curve) and arrived on the runway numbers on its roof. Good circuit planning is essential and it’s better to overshoot and try again than attempting to make a bad situation worse. If you haven’t flown for a while in your aircraft, I strongly recommend that a quick circuit or two with an Instructor would not go amiss.
Quiz Time  We are currently remembering the 100th anniversary of the outbreak of WW1 and that is the theme for this months Quiz:
1. What date was war declared?

2. When and where to did the first ever group of military aircraft take off to?

3. Where did the first ever Air Raid take place?

4. What was unusual about the first Christmas Day of the war in 1914?
Local Airfields Again, I have been too busy to find out much about other fields but will do better next month. If you have a few thousands kicking around in your piggy bank…..the Eagle is up for sale but only because they want something more powerful and modern 
Other Airfields. As far as I can see, most local airfields seem to be doing well. There is still a desperate shortage of hangarage across the County. Further afield however, the picture is not so bright. Whilst many are growing and indeed a new huge GA field has just opened in Wales, there is sadly a growing list of those either closed or under serious threat due to housing, Nimby’s or wind farms.   

Wants/Sales  The Jabiru has gone. I’m being sent some info for a C42 that is about to go on the market and it will go on our website and notice board. It might make a good group aircraft if anyone is interested… There are still some items for sale on the notice board. Smiffy also has some kites that the club is now selling, the details are in the club building window.
And Finally The Met office have just announced that believe it or not, August was one of the warmest but wettest on record. Overnight of the 22/23rd was however the coldest August night since records began with a low of minus 2C recorded at several sites across the UK
Happy Flying,  Chris and the Team                                               26/08/2014
Quiz answers

1) 12th August 1914

2) A flight of BE2’s took off from Swingate Downs near Dover to Arras led by a Lt. Harvey-Kelly of 2 Sqn RFC. This wasn’t the first time that aircraft had been used in a conflict but was the first time they had flown to war. BE stands for British Experimental (Aircraft). There is one privately owned replica and a couple at Shuttleworth. The private one tried to repeat the event on the 100th anniversary but sadly the weather didn’t play. 2 Sqn RAF still exists and currently flies the Typhoon.
3) The first ever Air Raid anywhere in the UK took place at Gt.Yarmouth/Lowestoft, causing a fair bit of damage and sadly a few deaths but caused wide spread panic. Other raids occurred up and down the E.Coast along with Naval bombardments before Germany turned its attention to London.
4) The troops left their trenches on one of the battlefields and played football in No Mans Land. The High Commands on both sides went mad and threaten to shoot those involved if it happened again. They also sung carols in the evening.

